
CLEVELAND INDUSTRIAL GOLF LEAGUE 

CAPTAINS MEETING 

September 5, 2017 

 

The Meeting of the Team Captains of the Cleveland Industrial Golf League was held at the Clubhouse at 

Grand Bay on Tuesday, September 5, 2017.  Meeting minutes taken by Secretary Daryl Smith.       

1. President Jim Bilek called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  Roll call taken, all teams were represented 

except for DLH and Keystone.       

 

2. Meeting Minutes:  Minutes from the Captains meeting on August 7, 2017 were presented and reviewed.  

Motion to accept by Bob Grosh, seconded by Bob Heiss.  Approved. 

 

3. Finance Report:  Treasurer Jeff Kregenow was unable to attend. President Bilek reported a balance of 

approximately $10,325 in the leagues’ account.  It appears sufficient funds exist for the league to fund 

the Awards Dinner with only a small stipend needed from each member attending the dinner.                

 

4. Handicap Chairman:  Handicap Chairman David Hill had nothing to report.   

 

5. Rules Committee:  Chairman Bob Grosh had nothing to report.           

 

6. Schedule:  Chairmen Jim Bilek reported the following: 

 The CIGL Cup / Team Finals / Fun Day will be held at Brookledge on Saturday, September 9, 2017 

with the first tee time at 7:24am.   

 Jim asked the captains if the league is willing to return to Madison in 2018 under the same 

circumstances as this year: 9am start with six sets of tee times.  The captains accepted the 

conditions as no objections were noted. 

 2018 schedule is 75% confirmed.  Two dates remain open. Possible new options are Chardon Lakes, 

Boulder Creek, and Hawthorne Valley.  Draft of the 2018 schedule will be made available at the 

Awards Dinner. 

 2018 schedule looks as if Sanctuary will either be the last Open event or a Knockdown, Round 1 of 

Playoffs at Windmill Lakes, Round 2 of Playoffs at Seven Hills, and the Finals at Brookledge.  

 Three courses are out for 2018, Ellsworth Meadows, Mohican Hills, and Barberton Brookside. 

 For the 2019 schedule, efforts will be made to schedule one of the Cleveland Metro Park courses.  

 Bob Heiss recommended Grey Hawk be given consideration for a possible return.  He said the course 

is under new management and the course is in great shape. 

 Eric Sandvick recommended Valley of the Eagles (formerly Spring Valley) in Elyria as a possible 

course for 2019.  He played it recently and thought it would be a great course for the league.     

 

7. Old Business:   

 None   

 

8. New Business: 

 Games/fees/comments discussed for the Finals at Brookledge. 

o Tee times will be arranged with Open times first followed by the Team Finals with the league 

officers going off last.  (No tee times for the Match Play finals are needed this year since the 

winners have already been determined.)   

o $10 – 2 Man “Pink” Ball ($5 per player) – up to three entries but only within their own 

foursome. All entrants must sign in at the table with each team declaring which player will 



play the odd number holes and which one the even numbered holes.  A “pink” ball will be 

assigned and must be returned to the table in the clubhouse after the round.  The winners 

will be determined by determining the net scores by adding all even/odd holes assigned for 

all teams returning their “pink” ball. Those playing in the Team Finals do not have to play the 

“pink” ball but will be expected to use the honor system should their own ball be lost on the 

hole where they are the designated player.     

o Individual Low Net – League sponsored.   

o $10 – Skins Game – Two classes 

o No Blind Bogey.  

o Starters – League Officers and Handicap Chairman.   

o Long drive (#17) and Closet to the Pin holes (#6, #12, #14).  

o Two sets of boxes will be used, Front (Blue) and Regular (Black).      

o Captains have until 5pm Thursday, September 7, 2017 to notify the Handicap Chairman of any 

tee time additions/changes/deletions.     

o Jim Bilek will arrive early to manage the tee markers. 

o Floor opened to all team captains to slot their players into their respective tee times. 

 A comment was made suggesting that yardages of playoff courses did not justify the adjustments 

made to the handicaps of the players using the front tee boxes.  After several minutes of discussion 

President Bilek promised to compile and analyze the yardage difference between the front and 

regular tees so it can be determined what, if any, changes can be put forth at the next Winter 

Captains Meeting.  President Bilek did comment that the league will be looking at possible criteria 

that must be met to permit a player to use the front tee boxes and if the league should reduce the 

minimum yardage for the front tees.   

 

9. Announcements: 

 The Awards Dinner will tentatively be held on Monday, October 9, 2017 at Buffalo Wild Wings 

Westgate at 6:30pm.  Captains will receive more information at a later date.     

 The next meeting will be the Captains Winter Meeting at a date/location to be determined.        

 

10. Motion to adjourn by Bob Grosh, seconded by Adam Hill.  Meeting adjourned at 7:34pm.  

 

Participants at Captain’s Meeting:    

Team Representative Team Representative 
American Japanning Bob Grosh Mashies David Hill 

Cleats Bar and Grille Daryl Dubroy NetBirdie.com Eric Sandvick 

County Engineers Ted Bush OCS Technologies Bob Heiss 

County Fire Adam Hill Tendon Manufacturing Greg Tench 

DLH Absent xR Jim Bilek 

Keystone Absent  

             Officers 
Jim Bilek Daryl Smith   

             Other Attendees 

Tom Kotlarek    

 

 

 

 


